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September 22, 2023 
 
Melanie A. Bachman, Esq. 
Executive Director/Staff Attorney 
Connecticut Siting Council 
10 Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT  06051 
 
Re: Docket No. 505 – Application of Haddam Quarter Solar, LLC, a wholly owned 

subsidiary of Louth Callan Renewables, for a Certificate of Environmental 
Compatibility and Public Need for the Construction, Maintenance and Operation of 
a 2.8 MW/AC Solar Photovoltaic Project Off Johnson Lane in Durham, Connecticut 

 
Notice of Commencement of Construction 

 
Dear Attorney Bachman: 

In accordance with Condition No. 2 of the Siting Council’s Development and 
Management Plan approval, this letter will serve as notice of Haddam Quarter Solar, LLC’s 
intent to commence construction of the approved facility on or about October 9, 2023. 

The Construction Manager responsible for site construction activity is Kyzer Gardiola 
with Louth Callan Renewables.  Mr. Gardiola’s contact information is provided below. 

Kyzer Gardiola 
Vice President of EPC 
Louth Callan Renewables 
2 Pearson Way, Enfield, CT 06082 
(860) 707-2902 
 
If you have any questions or need any additional information regarding the proposed 

construction schedule, please feel free to contact me. 
 

Sincerely,  
 
 
Kenneth C. Baldwin 

 
 
 
 
 

KENNETH C. BALDWIN 
 
280 Trumbull Street 
Hartford, CT 06103-3597 
Main (860) 275-8200 
Fax (860) 275-8299 
kbaldwin@rc.com 
Direct (860) 275-8345 
 
Also admitted in Massachusetts 
and New York 


